
757 

Coast Guard, DHS § 165.1151 

southwesterly to 32°40′30.0″ N, 
117°09′12.9″ W (Point F); thence running 
a short distance to 32°40′29.0″ N, 
117°09′14.0″ W (Point G); thence running 
southwesterly to 32°40′26.0″ N, 
117°09′17.0″ W (Point H); thence running 
northwesterly to the shoreline to 32°40′ 
31.0″ N, 117°09′ 22.5″ W (Point I), thence 
running along the shoreline to the be-
ginning point. 

(b) Regulations. In accordance with 
the general regulations in § 165.33 of 
this part, entry into the area of this 
zone is prohibited unless authorized by 
the Captain of the Port or the Com-
mander, Navy Region Southwest. 

(c) Enforcement. The U.S. Coast Guard 
may be assisted in the patrol and en-
forcement of this security zone by the 
U.S. Navy. 

[CGD11–01–011, 67 FR 4661, Jan. 31, 2002] 

§ 165.1121 Security Zone: Fleet Supply 
Center Industrial Pier, San Diego, 
CA. 

(a) Location. The following area is a 
security zone: the waters of San Diego 
Bay extending approximately 100 feet 
from the north, west, and south sides of 
the Fleet Industrial Supply Center en-
closed by lines connecting the fol-
lowing points: Beginning at 32°42′50″ N, 
117°10′25″ W (Point A); to 32°42′50″ N, 
117°10′38″ W (Point B); to 32°42′54″ N, 
117°10′38″ W (Point C); to 32°42′54″ N, 
117°10′25″ W (Point D). 

(b) Regulations. In accordance with 
the general regulations in § 165.33, 
entry into the area of this zone is pro-
hibited unless authorized by the Cap-
tain of the Port or the Commander, 
Navy Region Southwest. Section 165.33 
also contains other general require-
ments. 

(c) Enforcement. The U.S. Coast Guard 
may be assisted in the patrol and en-
forcement of this security zone by the 
U.S. Navy. 

[CGD11–01–008, 67 FR 4660, Jan. 31, 2002] 

§ 165.1131 Security Zone: Wilson Cove, 
San Clemente Island, California. 

(a) Location. The following area is a 
security zone: The water area adjacent 
to San Clemente Island, California 
within 1.5 nautical miles (1.73 statute 
miles, 2.8 kilometers) of the shoreline 
of San Clemente Island from Wilson 

Cove North End Light (LLNR 2565) to 
Spruce Pier, approximately 4.1 nautical 
miles (4.7 statute miles, 7.65 kilo-
meters) southeast of Wilson Cove 
North End Light, described as follows: 

Starting at a point on the shoreline 
of San Clemente Island, California, in 
position 33°01′25.0″ N, 118°33′43.0″ W, for 
a place of beginning (point A), thence 
northeasterly to 33°02′11.0″ N, 
118°32′13.5″ W (point B), thence south-
easterly to 32 °58′40.5″ N, 118°29′15.5″ W 
(point C), thence southwesterly to 
32°57′54.0″ N, 118°31′17.2″ W (point D), 
thence northwesterly along the shore-
line of San Clemente Island to the 
place of beginning. 

(b) Regulations. In accordance with 
the general regulations in § 165.33 of 
this part, entry into the area of this 
zone is prohibited unless authorized by 
the Captain of the Port, San Diego, 
California. Section 165.33 also contains 
other general requirements. 

[COTP San Diego Reg. 87–04, 52 FR 18230, 
May 14, 1987. Redesignated by USCG–2001– 
9286, 66 FR 33642, June 25, 2001] 

§ 165.1151 Security Zones; liquefied 
hazardous gas tank vessels, San 
Pedro Bay, California. 

(a) Definition. ‘‘Liquefied Hazardous 
Gas’’ as used in this section means a 
liquid containing one or more of the 
products listed in Table 127.005 of this 
part that is carried in bulk on board a 
tank vessel as liquefied petroleum gas, 
liquefied natural gas, or similar lique-
fied gas products. 

(b) Location. The following areas are 
security zones: 

(1) All waters, extending from the 
surface to the sea floor, within a 500 
yard radius around any liquefied haz-
ardous gas (LHG) tank vessel that is 
anchored at a designated anchorage ei-
ther inside the Federal breakwaters 
bounding San Pedro Bay or outside at 
designated anchorages within three 
nautical miles of the breakwater; 

(2) The shore area and all waters, ex-
tending from the surface to the sea 
floor, within a 500 yard radius around 
any LHG tank vessel that is moored, or 
in the process of mooring, at any berth 
within the Los Angeles or Long Beach 
port areas inside the Federal break-
waters bounding San Pedro Bay; 
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